
TOWN OF BELGIUM 
ANNUAL MEETING 

April 12, 2011 
 
Call to Order:  The 163rd Annual Meeting of the Town of Belgium was held on Tuesday, 
April 12, 2011, in the Town Hall at 814 Main Street, Belgium.  Chairman Francis 
Kleckner called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Also Present:  Supervisors Bill Janeshek and Tom Winker, Treasurer Janet Coeur, 
Clerk Ginger Murphy, Jeff Coeur, Alvin Schueller, John Riordan, Catherine Arnold, 
Charlie Parks, Larry Rassel, Al Clark, Skip Bichler, Richard Howells, and Carol Pomeday 
of the Ozaukee Press (7:15). 
 

Minutes:  Motion by John Riordan, second by Jeff Coeur, to approve the minutes of the 
2010 annual meeting held on April 13, 2010; motion carried. 
 

2010 Annual Report:  Motion by John Riordan to accept the annual report as 
presented, second by Jeff Coeur; motion carried. 
 

2011 Annual Meeting:  Scheduled for April 10, 2012. 
 

Report of Property Rezoned:  No property rezoned in 2010.  James Blick, 627 Cty Rd 
D, rezoned 13 acres from A-1 to R-1 March 30, 2009. 
 

Oath of Office:  All elected officials recited Oath of Office for the period of April 12, 
2011, through April 15, 2013:  Thomas Winker, Chairperson; Francis Kleckner and 
William Janeshek, Supervisors; Janet Coeur, Treasurer; and Ginger Murphy, Clerk.  
Francis Kleckner turned the gavel over to Tom Winker. 
 

Comments/Citizen Input:  Tom introduced Rich Howells, Village of Belgium President, 
and Rich invited ideas and input regarding the Village anytime. 
 

Tom thanked Francis for his years of service and dedication as Chairman of the Town of 
Belgium. 
 

Tom talked with representatives of Lakeside Foods today, and stated that they have built 
a storage facility on Peter Demopoulus farm on Jay Rd.  They changed their approach 
where everything is loaded on a truck instead of tractors so that the mess on the roads 
will be alleviated.  Spreading will be done only during daylight hours.  Tom feels they 
have taken steps in the right direction and is pleased with their openness. 
 

Tom reported attending the WI Towns Association meeting in Random Lake and 
commended Rick Stadleman on his presentation and expertise.   Murphy reported 
anticipated cuts in state aid may total approximately $31,000 in 2012.  The Town’s 
recycle program will continue as is even though the Recycle Grant will be reduced this 
year and may be eliminated in 2012.   
 

Francis asked Tom about filling the vacancy on the Plan Commission.  Tom stated he 
would like Bill Janeshek to continue on the Commission and will ask Jim Blick to fill the 
vacancy.   
 

John Riordan (currently the alternate member) will accept Tom’s invitation to serve on 
the Board of Appeals as a regular member.  Tom will appoint an alternate member within 
the next few months. 
 

Adjourn:  Motion by Skip Bichler to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 p.m., second by Alvin 
Schueller; motion carried. 
 
       Respectfully Submitted, 
       Ginger Murphy, Clerk 


